
ADMINISTRATORS COUNCIL 
Meeting of Thursday, April 27, 2023 

Minutes 
 

1. Attendance.  Chancellor Lui Hokoana convened the meeting of the Administrators Council at 
11:08 a.m., in the Chancellor’s Conference Room.  Participating in the meeting were:  Vice 
Chancellor Kahele Dukelow; T. Karen Hanada; Interim Vice Chancellor Kulamanu Ishihara; Brian 
Moto; Laura Nagle; and Vice Chancellor David Tamanaha.  Also present for the latter half of the 
meeting were Tonya M. Drake, Ph.D., Chancellor & Regional Vice President, Western Governors 
University, and Jeanette Dillon, Faculty, WGU. 

2. Card Key Project.  David Tamanaha discussed the campus card key system replacement project.  
It was suggested that project implementation be scheduled for fall 2023. 

3. UH Alert Emergency Notification System.  David Tamanaha reported that UH will replace UH 
Alert with a new software system. 

4. High School Recruitment and Registration.  Kulamanu Ishihara reported on recruitment activities 
at Maui High School.  Kahele Dukelow discussed the expo at Maui High School, which was held 
last week. 

5. Graduation.  Kulamanu Ishihara discussed the script for the graduation ceremony. 
6. Legislature.  The Council discussed bills relating to UH funding.  David Tamanaha discussed the 

possibility of additional Security positions and the need for expanded offices. 
7. Western Governors University.  The Council met with representatives of Western Governors 

University.   WGU focuses on educating working adults, especially those working, or desiring to 
work, in high-need workforce careers, through online delivery of classes.  Students pay a flat 
rate tuition (about $3,600 for six months).  Some wrap around services are provided.  WGU uses 
a different faculty model, with faculty specializing in one of four areas.  Courses are completed 
on a competency basis.  All instruction and services are provided online.  WGU offers cohorts 
and guided pathways.  WGU does not have electives.   WGU has an articulation partnership with 
Leeward Community College and is working on an agreement with Hawaiʻi Community College.  
WGU has four colleges:  Education; IT; Health; and Business.  WGU national enrollment is about 
130,000.  Its Hawaiʻi enrollment is about 3,500.  WGU is accredited by the Northwest 
Commission on Colleges and Universities.   

8. Adjournment.  The meeting was concluded at 12:14 p.m.                     
                                                                                                                                                                                                                          


